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Testimony for SB 86 and 1384 regarding Mandatory Kindergarten 

Hearing for Education Committee today, Monday, February 14, 2011 1:15 in room 225 

Dear Senator’s, 

"Please oppose Senate Bill 86 and Senate Bill 1384. Lowering the compulsory 

attendance age will prevent parents from determining when their child is 

ready for school. Research has also shown that by the 3rd grade there is no 

academic advantage for mandatory kindergarten programs. Please vote against 

both bills." 

Personally, we entered our son into kindergarten when he was six because as parents we had some 

concerns about some health issues and how this would impact his first year of school and the overall 

experience.  We are so thankful to this day that we made the right decision in waiting.  Our son is very 

well adjusted, the head of his class in most subjects because he has confidence that he otherwise 

wouldn’t have if he entered school when he wasn’t ready physically or mentally.  We feel he would have 

been labeled and made fun of if we had put into an environment that wasn’t suitable to his needs at 

that time in his life. 

Our state already has so many issues with prospering the keiki of this island.  How could we possibly 

consider such a measure that these two bills represent when our children are suffering already. 

Entering children into school prematurely will NOT benefit the children but rather cause further 

hinderance to their overall well-being and success in school.  Entering kindergarten too early can and 

has affected so many children especially boys who typically are not socially mature or academically 

mature to withstand a classroom setting.  It is when they struggle that they become labeled and may 

possibly even be put on medication because they can not sit still etc.  This is an epidemic problem in our 

society as a whole and the education department needs to realize that every child is extremely different 

in their levels of maturation and all other areas of development so we can not create a mold that each 

child is to fit into and try to force an agenda upon them.  

Do we really care about the well-being of each and every child in our state or are we trying to do what is 

convenient?  Please say NO to these bills that actually will cause more harm and add more negative 

impact to an education system that is in need of major fixing.  Our government shouldn’t be passing any 

education bills until we can repair this horrific education situation within our state. 

Thank you for always keeping the well-being of the Hawaii residence in mind as you consider all that is 

being proposed at our state capitol.  We so appreciate all that you do for the very best interest of our 

state and those who reside here. 

Mahalo nui loa, 
Lissa Cockett 
Oahu 
 




